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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

jeffrey rodus, first deputy director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro No.: 1204-A
Committee: Finance


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to extending the rate of the additional tax on the occupancy of hotel rooms.
	Sponsors:  Fidler, Brewer, and James (by request of         the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation: 
Proposed 1204-A would amend chapter 25 of title 11 of the administrative code of the city of New York to extend the current 5.875 percent rate of the hotel room from December 20, 2013 to November 30, 2015. The rate would revert to 5 percent on December 1, 2015.  The rate was 5.875 percent between March 1 2009 and December 1, 2013.  It temporarily reverted to 5 percent between December 1, 2013 and December 20, 2013. 

	Effective Date:   This bill would take effect immediately.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   Fiscal 2014


	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY14
FY Succeeding

Effective FY15
Full Fiscal

Impact FY14
Revenues 

See note below
$0 

See note below
Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

See note
$0
See note below


	Impact on Revenues:  The FY14 November Plan from FY13 to FY17 assumed an extension of the 5.875 percent rate. The Plan also assumed the rate would be extended prior to its expiration date on December 1, 2013. Relative to the FY14 November Plan, this legislation would decrease hotel occupancy tax revenues by $4.4 million in Fiscal 2014 since the tax would have reverted to a 5 percent rate between the days of December 1, 2013 and December 20, 2013. 

	Impact on Expenditures:  None



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:      Raymond Majewski, Deputy Director-Revenue/Chief Economist

                                                Jonathan Auerbach, Legislative Financial Analyst

Estimate  Reviewed By:      Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, Finance Division    

Estimate Reviewed On:      December 17, 2013

	History:
To be considered by the Committee on Finance on December 19, 2013.
            

	Date Submitted to Council:  November 26, 2013.
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